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Gina will be out of the office from 
August 12-21. Dianne will be 
available to answer phones during 
normal work days except for the  
Fridays of August 14th and 21st 
when the office will be closed. 

There will not be a newsletter for the week of  
August 19th. 

COVID-19 Updates 
As per NC Mandate and for the health and safety of our staff and community, effective immediately, we ask 
that everyone wear a mask while inside the church buildings. We are also asking everyone that enters our  
facility to sign in with their contact information in order to aid with contact tracing should it be necessary. 

Know that you are all in our thoughts and prayers and we hope you stay healthy and well.  
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Outside Sunday School 
The Saints and Sinners Class will be meeting each 
Sunday at 9:00 am, weather permitting, on the 
Court Square (near the information centerðthe 
small building on our side of the Earl Scruggs  
Center). Bring your own chair or blanket and join 
them for a socially distanced Sunday School lesson. 

Blood Drive  
Tuesday, August 25th  

2-6:30 pm  
in the Fellowship Hall  

As always, blood is greatly needed 
especially in these unprecedented 

times. Also, the blood from the Red Cross goes all 
over the world, so keep in mind what has happened 
in Beirut. Precautions are being taken to make sure 
that all donors are kept safe during their donation. 
Temperatures are taken and masks are required.  
 

!!! Important note: The Red Cross is checking 
COVID antibodies on all successful givers, so if 
you are curious about whether you have had the 
virus or have been exposed, giving blood will be a 
good way to check on this.  
 

You can go to redcross.org to schedule an appt to 
give. If you have problems with sign up, call or 
text  Joanie Mabry at 980-295-8576 or email to 
joanie.mabry@hospicecares.cc 
 

As always, volunteers are greatly needed. Two  
volunteers are needed now, one to take temps and 
one for registration and can teen. Please contact 
Joanie Mabry if you can volunteer even if it is just 
for one hour at a time.  
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2020 Stewardship  
2020 Monthly Budget Needs......................$63,576.49 
Total Receipts in July................................$49,783.33 
July Expenses...........................................$60,186.73 
Over/ðUnder Budget for the month.........-$10,403.40 
Over/ðUnder Budget for the year............-$30,962.79 

Memorials and Honorariums                        
Operating: 
 In Memory of Jane Hunter by Bubba & Brownie 
Plaster 

SUMMER BACKPACK MINISTRY  
Feeding Kids Cleveland County provides boxes of 
shelf food to families 3 times during the summer.  
CUMC partners with Feeding Kids to provide  
perishable food the remaining the weeks to students 
and their families.  We have been so blessed with  
donations we are hoping to continue the ministry into 
the fall ï but that is only possible with help.  We need 
assistance in delivering groceries to families every 
Saturday from 11am-12 noon.  If you would like to 
serve please contact Pastor Fawn at 
Fawn@cumcshelby.org.   

TAKING CARE OF EACH OTHER  
And so it continuesé we are delivering meals every 
Saturday to our community and church family, 
friends and neighbors.  This weekôs menu is Baked 
Chicken, Collard Greens, Pinto Beans, salad, and 
dessert.  If you would like a meal, know someone 
who would like a meal or would be interested in  
delivering meals between 11am and 12 noon .  If you 
would like a meal, know someone who would like a 
meal or would be interested in delivering meals  
between 11am and 12 noon, please contact Pastor 
Fawn via cell phone 954-547-2593 or email 
fawn@cumcshelby.org.  

 OPEN TABLE NEWS! 
Every Saturday, I am reminded of how 
ñopenò the church is as OPEN  
TABLE provides a hot meal and  
groceries to approximately 160  
people.  It is such a blessing to know 

we are delivering meals and food to families, shut-
ins, the elderly, and church family.  Yes, the church is 
alive and well.  We are blessed with wonderful  
donations of fresh produce every Friday afternoon 
from the Episcopal church.  BUT we really need 
help unloading the many cases at CUMC.  Consider 
helping from 4:30-5:30 pmé students can receive 
volunteer hours as well as the knowledge of making a 
significant difference in our community.  ALSO -- 
Extra muscles, hands and hearts are always needed on 
Saturdays, but especially, during the summer when so 
many are out of town.  Please arrive to help by 10 am.  
AND ONE MORE THING ï if you are able we are 
in need of plastic grocery bags and paper towels!  

August 19  Gus Gregory 
August 19  Eleanor Morgan 
August 19  Che Tiernan 
August 21  Ollie Anthony 
August 21  Matthew Grenier 
August 23  Jim Pressley 
August 23  Laura Mitchell 
August 24  Ethel Willis 
August 24  Justin Gregory 
August 24  Benjamin Hamilton 
August 25  Elizabeth Bridges 
August 26  Jim Wilson 
August 28  Jodi Morgan 
August 28  Natalie Hamilton 
August 29  Steve Hill 

 

Just Because We Love You -- Who would have 
ever thought we would still be staying at home,  
protecting ourselves and each other from a  
pandemic?  I can assure you, the staff and leaders of 
the church, had no idea in March we would still be 
needing to refrain from group activities, especially 
worship and church events.  We began almost 5 
months ago creating a small team of individuals 
(staff and laity) to call and check on congregants.  It 
is now evident that this may be continued for some 
time to come, especially for our more vulnerable 
church family members.   
We are looking for interested men, women, AND 
TEENS, to contact 10 people every 2 weeks just to 
check in, see if they have any needs, and let them 
know they are important to this church ñjust because 
we love you.ò  Team members will make phone 
calls, text, email, even write notes and send cards 
(WHAT IS THAT???) to parishioners.   
If you feel God calling you to be a part of the team, 
please contact Pastor Fawn at fawn@cumcshelby.org  
Or you may call her at 954-547-2593 or 828-675-
3094.   

Birthdays   

mailto:fawn@cumcshelby.org
mailto:fawn@cumcshelby.org


Take a Breathers from Saturday, August 8th 
As we are being bombarded with news and anxiety may be building, Central UMC 
invites you to Take a Breather with us Monday-Saturday at noon on Facebook 
Live.  One of our  ministry staff will lead us in a short devotional and prayer, uniting 
us as we keep our eyes and hearts on Godôs promises.  You do not have to have a FB 

account to see the videos. You will also find a weekôs worth of videos on our website at http://cumcshelby.org/
grow/ . Below you will find the transcripts for the previous weeksô videos. We hope you join us as we  
remember: Together, we ARE the Body of Christ!  

August 8th: 
Hello, Iôm Mark Barden and this is Take a Breather, our online devotional for Central UMC in Shelby, NC. 
Iôve been thinking about God lately. Thatôs a good thing for a pastor to do. Itôs a good thing for any of us to do. 
However, what Iôve been thinking about is the nature of God. Do we really know God intimately the way Jesus knows 
God? 
As human beings, we can only know so much about God because God is far greater than anything that we conceive in 
our intellect. 
We human beings have a drive to know. Human existence has almost become a contest to see who knows the most. 
It is interesting to note much of the debate that goes on in the Body of Christ is focused on defining God. Each time we 
try to define God, we limit God. We try to put God in a box. And in doing so, we create God in our image, rather than 
the other way around. 
There are some things about God we just donôt know as human beings who are finite. And Iôve grown to accept that. 
When Bishop Lawrence McCleskey preached his final sermon as an active bishop at our annual conference, he made the 
comment through the years as he gained more and more knowledge of God, the more questions arose. 
Isnôt that like God? God is going to have the upper hand. We forget that human beings are finite creatures only able to 
do so much. 
One of the early theologians and leader of the Church, St. Augustine, said, ñIf we comprehend it, it is not God.ò 
He also said, ñMy me is God: nor do I know my selfhood except in God.ò 
The apostle Paul wrote in Galatians 2:20, ñI have been crucified with Christ and I no longer live, but Christ lives in me. 
And the life that I now live in my body, I live by faith, indeed, by the faithfulness of Godôs Son, who loved me and gave 
himself for me.ò 
Throughout the New Testament we see this intimate link between human beings and God through Jesus Christ. 
It is one thing to know about Godé but it is quite another thing to know God. These are two different things. 
To know God means we have to die to selfé to let go and let God. 
As the Psalmist wrote: Be still and know that I am God. 
I think we are all guilty of being so busy with life that we fail to nurture our relationship with God in order to really 
know God. Much of our time and energy is geared toward knowing about God. 
Richard Rohr wrote: ñour present experience is never enough, but it is gratefully where we begin.ò 
It is not too late to begin to really know God and nurture a deeper relationship with God for God meets us where we are. 
And if we allow God to so, God will lead us down a path where we begin to know God rather than know about God. 
It seems complicated. It is a mystery. But just thinké if we knew it allé we wouldnôt need faith. 
Thinks about it.  

August 10th: 
Well, hello, everyone! How is your Monday going so far? Itôs that time of day where we choose to press pause in the 
busy-ness of life and purposefully invite God into whatever may be happening in our own little worlds. Iôm honored that 
you have chosen to share this space with me, and I pray that our time together will be a meaningful one. 

 

If you have been in Uptown Shelby at all in the past few weeks, then you have surely noticed all of the work being done 
and changes being made to our roads, sidewalks, and crosswalks. I noticed on my drive into work this morning how 
much construction can make traveling around our little town a bit bumpy, loud, and dusty. Itôs chaotic and occasionally 
frustrating. 

 

Sometimes things just line up, and thatôs when we need to pay attention. That happened for me today. My devotional 
reading this morning was about the order in our lives changing to disorder and then to reorder- kind of like a mini  
construction site in our own hearts. 

 

Iôm sure this process is a familiar one to you, even if you have never put it into those words before. We all have some 
sort of established, comfortable order in our lives. These are the routines and rhythms that we prefer- the way of life that 
makes us feel the most comfortable and happy.  

 

Next comes the disorder. This is anything that comes on the scene that shakes up the order you have built. Think  
anything from a move, loss of a loved one, anxiety or depression, conflict, any kind of major change in lifeé sound  
                                 (continued on page 4) 
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(continued from page 3) 

familiar? The disorder pushes us out of our comfort zone- often against our will. We can feel fear, shame, anger,  
sadness, loneliness- any mixture of emotions.  

 

As we move from disorder to reorder, this is where something amazing happens- growth. The truth is, God has created us 
to be pretty resilient creatures. While we are wading through the mess and picking up the pieces of whatever disorder has 
happened, we begin to create brand new patterns, and you can bet God is there too, helping to shape our perspectives and 
heal our wounds.  

 

With time and effort, we can stand back, side-by-side with God, with our arms folded and admire. What we build when 
we reorder our lives is most likely going to look totally different than what we started with, but it will be beautiful.   
Savanna Craig 

College Digs 
As you can see (maybe, through the masks) we 
sent off some very happy freshmen to college 
this month! Thanks to a Legacy Grant, we were 
able to provide college necessities to several  
local students as well as hang out, shop, and get 
to know them as they start a new phase in their 
academic journey. We wish them the very best 
and will keep them in our prayers throughout the 
year.  Thank you to everyone that participated in 
our shopping trips! 
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 Bible Studies   
Fall is quickly approaching and with it will come several new opportunities to grow as disciples of Christ.  We 
hope you will begin praying how you would like to learn more about God and Godôs Word.  Check out coming  

studies:   
WORD AND WINE ï Mondays, beginning September 14th, 6:30 pm 
We miss gathering at Dragonfly to share a glass of wine and dive into the Scriptures, but we can still be 

ñtogetherò and share as we meet via ZOOM!  With so much chaos in our society, we will take this Fall to see 
where God is in the midst of our fears, conflicts and uncertainty.  Each week we will discuss a hot topic such  
as racism, pandemics, food deserts, justice, and more.  Where is God leading us as individuals and 
community of believers to be Godôs presence in it all?  Grab your Bible and a glass as we ask God and share 

our thoughts and insights. 
REVELATION ï Date and time to be determined 
The book of Revelation has always intrigued Christians.  This exciting and thought-filled study will NOT be 

your ñLeft Behindò  theology of the end of times, but rather an understanding of Godôs promises to the early 
church as they struggled during severe hardships and how those same promises still apply to us today.    
WHITE FRAGILITY ï Date and time to be determined 

This book study will help us answer the question: Why is it so difficult for white people to talk about racism?  
And if you donôt think that is an issue, just check your blood pressure after having read this so far!  We, as 
white men and women, have the opportunity to understand how we have protected racial inequality and learn 

how to engage in meaningful cross-racial dialogue to provide a positive change in our society.  A men and 
womenôs study will be available with Stan Anthony and Jennifer Buckner leading us.   
SAVING JESUS ï Date and time to be determined 

Who knew Jesus needed to be saved?  And saved from what?  This is a very progressive study, for those who 
may have ever felt like Jesus has been kidnapped by the Christian Right and discarded by the Secular Left? 
Through video presentations by theological scholars of today, participants will engage in meaningful  

conversations around the relevance of Jesus for today. 

Backpack Food Drive 
For the next 3 months we will be collecting Ready to Eat MealsðPop top Mac-n-cheese, Soup, or Pastas.  
You may drop them off at the office M-Th 9-4 and Fri 9-1. These will be added to weekly bags of food  
sent home from school with food insecure students for weekend meals. Thank you so much for all of  

your donations this year, you have provided a variety for the kids and helped our budget!  

Fall Children and Youth News 
Beginning Sunday, September 6th- Monthly Discipleship Resource Kits 

The first week of each month, we will be providing Children's Ministry and Youth Ministry families with  
discipleship resources for the month including Sunday School lessons, music, crafts, and other supplies. This 
will be supplemented with videos and social media posts done by Savanna and Danny. 


